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The scholarship committees main focus 
is to maintain criteria and determine 
eligibility of applicants and awarding 
scholarships. We also raise money to 
enable us to grant these scholarships 
under the Steve Tellier Memorial 
Scholarship award. Awards are given 
yearly to deserving high school and 
college students. This year, we have 
expanded the criteria of qualifying 
children to not only regular members 
but also associate, municipal and 
honorary members. 
In addition, we make education 
scholarships available to qualifying 
NHAAO members of the assessing 
community for classes and courses to 
help with certification and continuing 
educations requirements. Information is 
available at 
nhaao.org/events/scholarships.  
  
This year, under the Steve Tellier 
Memorial Scholarship, we awarded 
three $700 scholarships to the following 
deserving college students.  

• Sydney Michaud - Wentworth 
Institute of Technology - 
Mechanical Engineering 

• Cooper Reese - Bentley 
University - Finance/Economics 

• Lydia Bunszel - University of 
Vermont - Agricultural & Life 
Science  

  
 

 
               
The annual golf tournament and 
cash calendar were our two 
fundraising events in 2021. The 
cornhole tournament was not 
scheduled due to covid-19. Due 
to Hurricane Ida our annual golf 
tournament, held at Campbell’s 
Scottish Highlands in Salem, was 
postponed to September 20th.  
We had a good turnout with 40 
players participating. Turned out 
to be a beautiful day and with the 
tournament entry fees, putting 
contest, 50/50 raffle and auctions 
we raised $1,140. 

 
Winning team members were Steve 
Piersall, John O’Connor, Norm Pelletier 
and Jason Pelletier (not pictured). 
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The cash calendar was our big fundraiser. 
It involved a lot of work from getting 
sponsors, printing and distributing 
calendars and doing the daily draws. It was 
well worth the effort as the calendar raised 
$4,358.  
 
All told we raised $5,498 in 2021. 
 
Steve Tellier Memorial Scholarship 

 
We would like to give a big Thank You 
to all our sponsors!  Your generosity 
has helped make this year’s October 
2021 Cash Calendar a big success! 
 
Diamond level sponsors $1,000: 
Brady Sullivan Properties LLC   ~      
LeMay School of Real Estate 
 
Platinum level sponsors $500: 
CAI Technologies 
 
Gold level sponsors $250:                
Avitar Associates ~ Commercial Property 
Tax Management ~ Commerford Nieder 
Perkins, LLC ~The Fine Homes Group at 
Keller Williams Realty Metropolitan ~ 
Municipal Resources, Inc ~ St. Jean 
Auctioneers 
 
Silver level sponsors $100: 
Cronin Bisson & Zalinsky, P.C. ~       
Robert J. Gagne ~ Robert P. Mongan ~       
Nadeau’s Subs Salads Wraps 
 

TO:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Committee members: Norm Pelletier, Cathy 
Arsenault retired, Andrea Lewy, Lee Ann 
Provencher 

If you have an idea for a fundraiser, please 
contact a committee member and tell them 
about it.  
2022 Scholarship Committee Members: 
Lee Ann Provencher, Chairman 
lprovencher@manchesternh.gov 
Donna Langley  D.Langley@dover.nh.gov 
Andrea Lewy  aslewy@yahoo.com 
Nancy Miller  nmillercnha183@gmail.com 
Norm Pelletier  normandpelletier77@gmail.com 
Kathryn Temchack KTemchack@ConcordNH.gov 
 

The Scholarship committee would like to 
recognize two wonderful and dedicated 
Assessors that we lost this past year.  Rick 
Brideau & Bill Ingalls will be remembered for 
their hard work, dedication and support to the 
New Hampshire Assessing community.  In their 
memory, the NHAAO has established the Bill 
Ingalls/Rick Brideau NRAAO Grant. 

Manchester Assessors Office 
Scholarship Committee 
1 City Hall Plaza, West Wing 
Manchester, NH  03101 
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